Response of Ericsson to the report issued by a coalition of Chinese NGOs, led by Friends of Nature, Institute of Public and Environmental Affairs (IPE) and Green Beagle, alleging that it uses suppliers who pollute local water bodies with heavy metals
On 30 June 2010 Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Ericsson to respond to a 5 June update by a coalition of Chinese NGOs which stated that Ericsson was one of eight companies that had  failed to respond to its 24 April 2010 report, “The IT Industry Has a Critical Duty to Prevent Heavy Metal Pollution.”  

In response, Ericsson sent the following statement to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre:
30 June 2010

 

Dear Joanne,
 

With regards to your weekly update and reference to Ericsson, kindly note the following clarifications.
On April 28, 2010, a report from the Chinese Non-Governmental Organizations Friends of Nature, the Environmental Research Center and the Dalvin Institute for Environment was published in Chinese mainstream web media. The report, titled "Prevention of heavy metal pollution is an unavoidable responsibility of IT industry", was dated April 26.

On April 16, Ericsson received a letter from 33 NGOs addressing environmental issues among Chinese suppliers to companies in the Information and Telecommunications sector.

Subsequent to this letter, we wish to clarify that Ericsson works systematically and continuously to reduce our direct and indirect environmental impacts and to enable our partners, customers and other stakeholders to reduce theirs. This includes active engagement with our supply chain globally. 

We have reviewed the published report and would like to clarify that despite that the report lists Ericsson as not having responded, we did in fact provide a written response to the letter. Our answer was sent within 6 days, on April 22, and we have since also attempted to clarify that the response had indeed been sent.

Ericsson is very supportive of initiatives aimed at creating improved environmental conditions for all.  Looking forward, Ericsson would welcome a proactive dialogue in the area of environmental conditions in China. 

Best regards, 

Elaine Weidman

ELAINE WEIDMAN-GRUNEWALD
Vice President, Sustainability & Corporate Responsibility 
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